
FRESHERS & FAREWELL REPORT 
​
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On 04/03/2025, Laxmi College of Optometry hosted a memorable Fresher’s 
Ceremony for the incoming batch of 2024-2025 (B9), marking the beginning of 
their academic journey and professional careers. This event was also paired with a 
Farewell Ceremony for the outgoing 3rd-year students as they prepared to 
transition into their internship phase. The event served as an opportunity to express 
appreciation and gratitude to both the new students and the outgoing interns, 
wishing them all the best for their future endeavours. 

The event began with a warm welcome by the host, followed by an inspiring 
speech from our Vice-Principal, Mr. Rakesh Kaushal. Faculty member Mr. Suraj 
Shelar and Mr. Ashwin Pawar also addressed the audience, extending a heartfelt 
welcome to the new students and introducing them to the Laxmi College family. 
The organizing committee, along with LCO admin Mrs. Reshma Kute, made the 
fresher’s feel at home with a warm reception. The event became even more 
memorable through fun-filled activities, games, and a cake-cutting ceremony. 

In the second half, the LCO team shared their experiences and offered their best 
wishes for the interns' upcoming program. The outgoing interns also took the stage 
to express their gratitude, sharing their experiences from their academic journey 
and thanking their mentors, peers, and faculty. The program concluded with a 
series of dance performances, fun activities, and a gifting ceremony. 

The Fresher’s and Farewell Ceremony concluded with a vote of thanks from the 
host and heartfelt remarks from Vice-Principal Mr. Rakesh Kaushal, faculty 
members Mr. Suraj Shelar and Mr. Ashwin Pawar, Mrs. Reshma Kute from the 
administration department, and Mr. Prakash Jadhav, a supporting staff member. 
The event was both an emotional and celebratory occasion, as we welcomed the 
new batch of students and bid farewell to the 3rd-year students embarking on their 
internship journey. 



















 



 


